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ON C,H1PUS 

**Robert C. Bolander has been confirmed as Acting Dean of Students by the Board of 
Regents. 

*1(Faculty and staff women and faculty wives will hold their second organizational 
meeting Wednesday, January 20 in the Student Center. 

According to Mrs. Elisabeth Downs, wife of Dr. Charles Downs, it is hoped that a 

variety of interest groups will be formed. 

Mrs. Vmrtha Lam, wife of O.C. Lam, will explain techniques of refinishing furni­
ture at Wednesday night's meeting, and Mrs. Kathleen Guest, wife of Jerry Guest, 
will give some tips on antiquing furniture. 

All interested faculty and staff women and faculty wives are invited to attend, 
and Y�s. Downs urges all married faculty men to please take Potpourri home so that 
their wives will know of the meeting. 

**The college now has a six minute public affairs program, "Community Campus Report," 
which will run weekly on WSSA Radio, Forest Park. Programs will deal with college 
programs involving the community, and with the college itself. 

PEOPLE AND PLACES 

ROBERT C. BOLANDER attended the Southern Personnel Dean's Conference at the University 
of Georgia in Athens January 11 and 12. 

MRS .  CATHY DANCE is the new secretary for the Office of the Dean of Students. 

DR. WILLIAM H. GREEN and HUGH H. PLATT JR. were judges for a one-act play contest 
held at Hapeville Sigh School vJednesday, January 13. 



.' ... 

EDWARD J. GURRY attended Haskins & Sells 75th Anniversary Accounting Education 
Symposium at Georgia State University November 13. His brother, JOHN F. ("JACKII) 
GURRY, is National Recruiter and Freshman Football Coach for Columbia University, 
and will be in Atlanta at the end of January looking for good, academically quali­
fied football players. 

DR. AVERY HARVILL will attend the Southern District Health Physical Education 
Recreation Convention in Oklahoma City, Okla. February 26, 27 and 28. 

MRS .  PAT HIERS of Georgia Southern College is interning in the Office of the Dean 
of Students this quarter. 

�ffiS. ANN SPRAGUE will attend the annual meeting of the Visiting Nurses Association 
in Atlanta on January 19. 

ALVIN WALLACE, campus grounds keeper, attended the Annual Nurserymen's Short Course 
at the Georgia Center for Continuing Education in Athens. 

SPEAKER'S BUREAU 

STEVE EDWARDS will address the Hampton Lions Club Tuesday, January 19, and will speak 
to the Conley First Baptist Church Training Union January 24. 

OF INTEREST 

*��e Georgia Science and Technology Commission has announced its annual Science 
Honors Program to select "Georgia's Outstanding Scientist/Engineer of 1971." Those 
having nominations for the award should submit them to the commission by March 10. 

**Severa1 issues of Potpourri featured introductory sketches of faculty members for 
your informat ion . This feature has not continued because of difficulty experienced 
in finding willing candidates. If you are interested in seeing further sketches of 
faculty members in Potpourri, please so indicate by contacting the information offi­
cer at Ext. 215 for an interview. 

Potpourri is published weekly by the Office of Information Services to provide news 
of interest to the faculty and staff. You are invited to submit news by the Wednes­
day noon preceding publication on Friday. 
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